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MINUTES

Monday, January 27, 2020

Present:
Joseph J. Bielanski, Jr. Felicia Bridges, Debbie Budd, Mary Clarke-Miller, Lisa R. Cook, Martin De Mucha Flores, Max Frincke, Sam Gillette, Brenda Johnson, Jasmine Martinez, John Nguyen, Stacey Shears, Shirley Slaughter, Charlotte Lee, Randy Yang
Co-Chairs: 
Debbie Budd, College President and Kelly Pernell, Academic Senate President 

	AGENDA AND DISCUSSION ITEMS

	1. Review Agenda

	Co-Chair Budd thanked everyone for coming.

· She shared that she will not be here during the week of the next Roundtable meeting also noting that several members of the administrative team will be out.

· Attendees were asked how they felt about meeting next Monday.

· A conflict noted was the CIPD meeting which begins at 1:00 pm.

· It was suggested that more of the focus on Monday, February 10th, be on accreditation with VP Hay leading the meeting. 

	2. Review Minutes – 12/9/19

	Leader: Debbie Budd

In reviewing the minutes, Co-Chair Budd noted that she felt it was almost five years ago with how much is going on; with a huge improvement.
· There was a lot of participation with everyone looking at the Program Reviews, the systems that are in place for requests, people knowing the different funds, initiatives, and resources available to help our students.

· She congratulated the committee on the progress made from what was started years ago.

After shifting to, and highlighting, the great start to the spring term, President Budd requested a motion to approve the 12/9/19 minutes.

Stacey Shears moved to approve the minutes.

Second by: Martin De Mucha Flores

All in favor
Opposed: None

Abstentions: None
Attendees were reminded that the Minutes are posted as evidence for accreditation.

	3. Great Start to Spring Term

	Leader: Debbie Budd

· President Budd thanked the Student Services, Administrative, and Instructional teams along with the Facilities team for helping with the great start of spring semester.

· Also acknowledged was John Nguyen, Director of Student Activities and Campus Life and Max Frincke (ASBCC President) for organizing a great week for students to feel welcome.

· Referencing Chancellor Stanback Stroud’s presentation and the decrease in enrollment where she initially thought we were 25-30% below where we were, she stated that it is actually a true statement for Berkeley City College.

· When reviewing the 2014-2015 enrollment and looking at 2018-2019 and 2019-2020 enrollment, she reported that we are 1,000 FTES lower than we were at that time.

· At approximately $6K per FTES that is $6M less to the college with the same expenses in administration and faculty and staff.
· When you multiply that across the district, you are talking $20M. 

· She noted that we have some great things in place and an institutional researcher that we didn’t have before.  
· Today we are at 1484 FTES which makes us about 92% of the target for this semester.
· President Budd asked Sr. College Researcher Sayavong, if we were to add up the 1485 to our spring and summer, what is our total enrollment right now, are we at 3500 FTES?

· This information was not available and will be revisited.

· President Budd feels we have great ideas and expressed that faculty heard what was being said at the beginning of the term; 1-2 more students in each class can make a difference. 
· They are reaching out to Dean Cook to discuss adding students to their classes and the issue with the wait list.
· Working with counselors to increase the number of units students are taking i.e., 3 to 6, 6 to 9, 9 to 12.

· If they are taking 12 and can get all of their classes paid for, that’s a difference.

	4. BCC Mission Statement and Survey Going Out to College Community

	Leader: Phoumy Sayavong
Document: 
Another thing that is evidence for accreditation, as per Standard I, is ensuring that we continuously review our mission and that it fits what we are doing with our students.

Having been here when the mission was reviewed before President Budd expressed acknowledged the good work done on the mission.

· She noted that it includes the social justice and equity piece and commended the committee for that. 

Turning it over to Phoumy, he began by noted that before the break Roundtable met to review and revise the mission and the vision statements.

· He received notice from the president to begin developing a survey to then share with the larger BCC community to let them know what is happening, what the thought process was, and to let them see exactly what the revisions were as of the last Roundtable discussion.

· A one question survey was created to show what the original statements were and right below it was the revised statements, showing exactly where the edits were made.

· Input could be provided towards the bottom. 
· The three options provided, which he asked for comments on, were as follows:

1. The first is to just simply say, I approve of the revised mission and vision statement.

2. The second being, I have no comment for those who may not necessarily approve or disapprove.

· Very similar to abstaining.

3. Lastly, the statement says I would like to provide additional comments/edits in the box below.

· President Budd thanked him for his work on the survey.
Q. John Nguyen asked if there is a reason why equity and social justice are capitalized under the revised version.
Response from Phoumy: No.

Associate Dean Martin De Mucha Flores added that sometimes in literature it is capitalized as a way of acknowledging concepts that have a little more breadth and depth than just a word.
· There was a brief discussion on whether they should be capitalized.

· The final agreement was that they are strong concepts for sure but the fact that they are noted at the end of the sentence gives it emphasis so capitalization isn’t really necessary.

· The survey will be sent out for everyone to review.

· The goal will be for them to respond before the next Roundtable.

Q. ASBCC President Max Frincke asked if it being sent out to students and faculty.

Response: Yes. Everyone, students, faculty, staff.
Revisiting the total enrollment question from President Budd, Phoumy reported:
· Our overall FTES that includes summer, fall and spring is 3,146.

· If you compare that to what our target was for the year, it’s 3,269 which brings us at 96%.

· It that including non-resident?

· Response: No, this is resident FTES.
· Phoumy was requested to add in total resident as that is the other piece.

President Budd added that as a district, the fact that our enrollment is still down is an issue.

· She noted that the only reason why the sky is not falling, is because the state has given us one more year as hold harmless at the 2017-2018 value. 
· Next year in 2021 when we build our budget they are doing that hold harmless. 

· After that, when that goes away, we can’t just suddenly ramp up overnight and that is why we need to start doing that now, so that we're ready to get that FTES right away.
· The 2017-2018 year was lower than it was in 2014-2015 so we already left money on the table for that base funding. 


	5. Accreditation and Institutional Self-Evaluation Report (ISER)

	Leader: Kuni Hay
Document:

Kuni Hay and Charlotte Lee are co-chairing the work for being done for the Institutional Self-Evaluation Report.
Faculty ALO Charlotte Lee reported that there are a few things going on with three public facing parts in terms of the BCC community.

1. A Mission survey will go out soon

2. There is a second survey which Phoumy has just sent out a link to access.
· She requested that attendees look for it in their emails and get the word out for as much participation as possible.

· This is a really important survey beyond the prize, to get input from the college community around all of the different aspects of the ISER report.

· It is directed to faculty and staff.

3. The third public facing piece is an update in the BCC Messenger.
· PIO Felicia Bridges will be providing an “Accreditation Corner” in the newsletter.

· Looking “under the hood” Charlotte reported that the steering committee and the different standard teams are working really hard and making progress.

· This week she and Kuni are going to look at where our evidence and bullet points are and match that against our review criteria that the ACCJC has articulated in their guide book.

· The second under the hold piece is the District, which is supposed to draft certain parts of the report.

· They have a breakdown of what the district will do, and what they expect the colleges to do.
· The district should have drafted materials to us by February 15th.
· President Budd added that Standards III and IV have a huge piece with the finance, HR, technology and facilities that the district has to really help write, in particular, HR and Finance.
· There's substance of that we have to do here, but it is really important to have a strong document from them, as well as Standard IV with the board, and the governance piece; and the multi-college district.

· Those are all big pieces. The goal is that we have a very successful visit highlighting everything going well, as well as the district, doing that.

Q. Regarding the survey, President Budd asked if there a piece that we're doing with the student survey too? Some of those questions don't fit for students to be able to answer but she wanted to know if we taking a piece of that out so they can be involved?

Response from Charlotte:  Correct. There will not be a student accreditation survey but other surveys.
Additional response from Phoumy:
· What we will have in maybe a couple months is the CCSSE; the Community College Survey of Student Engagement.
· That is going to be a more rigorous type of survey where the classes will be randomly selected.

· We won’t necessarily survey the entire student population.

· This was done three years ago, so roughly every three years.
Q. We're set to do that the spring?

Response:  Yes.

Q. Student Government will help us make sure that happens?

Response: Yes, absolutely.
· Charlotte thanked everyone for their contributions, noting that there are many people around the table working hard on the report, and it is a very complex document.

· President Budd added that our last visit was in spring 2015, her last spring at BCC.

· She recalled that there was so much work done to ensure that the college knew that accreditation should happen with the visit once every six years; with a midterm report visit.

· That should be the goal, again. We have a new chancellor, who has had incredible experience with successful visits.

· She feels very confident that we are going to put our best foot forward for that.

· While it is so much work, the goal is to put all that work in so we have that and share with the visiting team our evidence and what we do, and that we are continually doing our great work with things like the HSI, strong workforce, career pathways and guided pathways.

· They then come back six years later. 
There were no additional questions.

	6. Hispanic-Serving Institutions (HSI) - Grant Application

	Leaders: Stacey Shears / Martin De Mucha Flores

Document: 

Handouts were distributed.
· On December 27th. The US Department of Education released notice that they are allowing folks to apply for developing Hispanic Serving Institutions grant and that's something that we wanted to go for so we've been working on that.

· It is a really short turnaround.

· Right now, it's listed as due February 10th but that may be extended by two weeks.
· They just received informal verification from the Program Manager.

· This was felt to be good for us as it is hard for it to start when the institution is closed.
· This will provide a little more time to have others review the application and make sure we get it to a place that really make sense for our college.
· A big part of the grant is articulating institutional buy-in.

· Because of the timing that this feedback was provided, how do you want us to get institutional buy-in when we haven't had a chance to show it to all the significant constituent groups?
· Roundtable being one of those and instruction being the other partner that’s a big part of the system transformation.

· That gives us time to do that and gives us more time to actually have the final draft and get input from others and add that to it.
· We are going for $600K/per year for five years; $3M.
· Director Slaughter noted that there is a process that the District created for grant money and asked if did we did that.

· This will be followed up after the meeting to make sure we forward this to the Chancellor.
· Also, recommended to make sure they look at the most current grant process because it's been updated.
· It is online in the Board Policies and Procedures website.

· President Budd recalled that we were really excited when our Hispanic/Latino students grew, so that we could qualify for Hispanic Serving Institution (HIS) grant.
· Typically they come out with these grants, during a break so it always feels rushed.

· She shared that it is important that we can highlight in this, what we already have in our equity plans, how it all fits in what we're doing as an institution, how it fits with our guided pathways, and how it's going to build on our success and transfer of Latino/Latina/Latinx students. 
· She also hopes that we can apply for an Asian Pacific Islander (API) grant because we also meet the criteria for that.

· She noted her surprise to see our African American student population decrease for the last several years.

· Ideally we could find ways to grow with our UMOJA.

· She expressed that we want to be really smart about the grants we go for and what we're doing so we get funding, 
· For example, Puente, which we are talking about doing, can be an absolute subset and build-on to HSI. Puente doesn't bring other money. The same as the UMOJA program, we get some funds from our equity funds.

· The key is to have some great grants bringing in funds and then you could build on those other programs that don't have grants, out of your equity funds.

· Then maybe build on a trio grant in the future that might serve a higher population of our African American students to grow that.

Q.  Charlotte directed a question to Martin and Stacey. Thinking about the political climate, she was wondering if there are any stipulations around support of undocumented students in this grant, the limits, or any language saying you can't support undocumented students.

Response from Martin: No.  The grant is not about providing Student Services it's really about systems change, and that type of thing.

· If we had a trio grant, that's about servicing 140 students in the cohort, there would be some restrictions there.

Q.  How do you get the word out into the community that the college is a Hispanic Service Institution or how do you get the word out into the community that we have an UMOJA program?
Response from Martin: One of the things that he had an opportunity to do with Berkeley Unified School District is attend their board meetings and provide an update. Because we're in partnership with Berkeley 2020 he gives updates around these types of initiatives that we're working on, along with our intersection of being at other city council members meetings, giving updates as well.

· We also rely heavily on our other programs like our California Adult Ed program with transition coordinator Midhun Joseph who is out with adult schools and populations that would benefit directly from that. 
· We're also building with our restorative justice partners in the area around letting students know that there is opportunity here for you to find services for folks who are formerly incarcerated.

Q. Would that get put in some kind of newsletter?

Putting it there and highlighting it more is something that Martin said he could do; be more proactive.
· VPSS Shears indicated that she is working on template right now trying to find one for a Student Services newsletter. 
· They add things to the Messenger, but she thinks it would be helpful to have a Student Services newsletter also. President Budd also recommended a designated spot that is already in the Messenger.
· Communications and marketing are also things that we can put in the grant. 
· Next steps noted by President Budd is that they are going to continue writing and then work with Kelly and Sam to go to the Senate. 
· VPSS Shears shared that they are working with a grant writer.
· They will also present at ASBCC.
· The grant writers are thinking very positively according to VPSS Shears.

· She added that they are lucky to work with grant writers who have gotten these grants for several other institutions.

· Also acknowledged was key data received by the college researcher to push the writing.

	7. Budget Workshop Highlights - Budget and Student Success Funding Formula – Hold Harmless through 2020-2021

	Leaders: Stacey Shears / Shirley Slaughter / Lisa Cook

Document: 2020-21 Governor's Budget for Community College, State Update for RoundTable, Student Centered Funding Formula
Budget Workshop Highlights

The presentation will include highlights from the budget workshop and a few things about the budget and Student Success Funding Formula.
· Director Slaughter begin by noting that Community Colleges are central to training and development of a skilled workforce for the state to meet its ever changing workforce needs.

· In the budget, it includes $83.2M to promote expansion in this area.  
· At the District Flex Day, the Chancellor spoke to the need for us to promote diversity in our faculty hiring practices.

· This is not only our Chancellor’s goal but also a mandate from the state and they have added $15M for a pilot fellowship program for improving faculty diversity.

· An increase of $10M for part-time faculty office hours has also been added.

· To support legal services for immigrant students, faculty, and staff on campus, they have included $10M for that area.

· There is another $5.8M that will be used to support positions focused on undocumented student support services and including those related to career pathways and economic mobility.

· With respect to the Student Centered Funding Formula (SCFF) there are no changes at this time. However, the SCFF oversight committee made a recommendation by which the administration agreed to, and that is to include a matrix that would reflect first generation college students within the SCFF.

· To aid in this endeavor the Chancellor's Office is going to develop some guidance and work with the districts to collect data for future inclusion in the funding formula.

· It’s anticipated by incorporating the new matrix at least two years of data will be required for finance to produce any reliable projections.

· The preliminary formal rates are expected out in mid-February, and this timing is due to a lag in reporting data, such as enrollment and student incomes which are needed to set the funding formula rates.
· We have an increase of about $11.4M to establish support for food pantries on campus.

· The budget also reflects an increase of $10M of one-time funding to develop and implement zero textbook cost degrees using Open Educational Resources (OER).

· There is an increase of $5 million for Community College to provide instructional materials for dual enrollment students.
· While the budget continues supporting student success and closing the long-standing achievement gaps in the system the General Fund still falls short of $7.5M which was requested by the Board of Governors.

· We received a 3.9 increase, but again it falls short.

· In addition, the budget did not include $250M in extra financial aid to cover the cost of non-tuition costs. 
· Adding to the presentation, VPSS Shears stated that there was a section that was interesting and they will see if it stays in the governor's budget because this is the governor's proposed budget, and we will know what stays by the main revise.

· The governor proposed creating the CCC system support program by shifting $125M in funding from existing programs, which were Student Equity Plan (SEA), foster youth (CAYFES) and strong workforce; so shifting that to also include funding for IEPI integrated technology transfer education and articulation, and expand delivery of courses through technology state-wide media campaigns from the federal financial aid administration.
· She noted if that stays in, that would be really great.

· Director Slaughter pointed out that there are no changes anticipated with respect to:

· Student Equity and Achievement

· Cooperating Agencies Foster Youth Educational Support.
· These programmers expected to continue to receive funding. There is no talk of additional funding but funding will continue.

Q. President Budd asked was he saying that the top three bullets will absolutely continue and he is hoping to get $125M additional dollars for the five bullets below.

· (Top 3 bullets)

· Student Equity and Achievement

· Cooperating Agencies Foster Youth Educational Support.

· CCC Strong Workforce Program
· (Five lower bullets)

· Institutional Effectiveness Partnership Initiative

· Integrated Technology

· Transfer Education and Articulation

· Expand Delivery of Courses through Technology

· Statewide media campaigns (from Financial Aid Administration)

Response from VPSS Shears stated that what she is seeing is that it states that “to create a new CCC System Support Program managed by the Chancellor’s office shifting $125M in funding from the existing categorical funding and set-asides and statewide programs” (those three). In additional all or a portion of the existing funding from these statewide programs would be shifted to the new CCC System Support program.
· President Budd stated that her understanding is that the top three may be moved to the bottom five.
· Dean Lisa Cook added that what she understood about this was the money that they already take to provide the tech and admin for these programs, right now they pay separately for different leads in the chancellor’s office to do each one, and they're going to put that all together as one system with one major lead person, so that we're not doing different things with different ones).
· It's not taking away from the funds that have been allocated it is taking from the set-aside they already have to combine it.

· It is combining the tech and admin support only.

· The support from the chancellor's office is going to be centralized.

· She added that she thought there was a lot of disappointment at the workshop from different people.

· Community college students don't have access to financial aid that four years students have for the cost of housing and food.

· There was hope and recognition that this is needed but no allocation for it besides the food pantry money.

· We talk about having students take more units but unless they get access to aid for food and housing costs, that's always going to be a real challenge for community college students.

· There's a lot of talk about it so maybe that will come in the future.

· Added by VPSS Shears was that there was the call for community colleges to participate in the Chancellor’s Office homeless pilot program to help housing insecure students.

· They submitted for BCC but have not heard back year. 
· President Budd thanked VPSS Shears, Director Slaughter and Dean Cook for their report.
· Hopefully this can be shared within the Classified Senate and Faculty Senate.
· Dean Cook added that one concern with the faculty diversity funds is that they are one time funds.

· There was some questions about developing this fellowship program and if it's one time funding is that going to continue.

· It wasn’t specified but some of these are just one time funding which people get a little bit discouraged about,

· She noted that they did say, as this gets finalized in May then it's the chancellor's office figuring out how they're going to get the RFAs ready and then we have to hustle to apply for them.

· This is why it's important that everybody has their radars on this to start thinking about it so that when that happens they will be ready.

· President Budd indicated that as she was reading it, she could see it coming out with RFA or RFP for people to Request for Proposals or RFA, Request for Application. You usually propose and then apply.

· She can see it for the zero textbook degrees and instructional material for dual enrollment.

· She encouraged thinking ahead and drafting that up as there may be a short window to do this.
Student Centered Funding Formula

Calling everyone’s attention to the bottom section, for the student success allocation she noted that it now counts only the highest degree and certificates earned in a year, and counts an award only if students were also enrolled that year.
· When the update first came out people were saying some students could get four different certificates.

· They're saying you get the highest certificate, not a certificate that has one more class or two more classes as different certificates.

· Whatever had the highest you get credit for that.

· There were colleges going back and saying, let's call these students and say you earned a certificate. 
· She does not think that has been our practice so we're not going to lose money.

· To her it is how you fair serving the students that are there.
· But that's a big deal and making sure we have certificate students get.

· The second bullet defines a transfer student as one complete 12 units in the district, and is subsequently enroll in a four year university to better identify students who started the Community College, with the goal of transfer. 
· Sometimes we may hear our faculty say, they're not coming here to transfer they just came for a class.

· This is saying they have to take 12 units, and they typically then also count that they had to be enrolled in a college level English or math class.

· And then the third bullet that it uses three- year averages.

· This is so important.
· ASBCC President Max Frincke and Director of Student Activities and Campus Life, John Nguyen were asked to help our students know what is available to them if they take 12 units.

· Academic Senate Vice President Sam Gillette and faculty members were asked to ensure our faculty know, as we develop degrees and certificates and counseling how we can help students.

· A student may be taking three courses that are pretty intense, that are 10 units worth, such as a chemistry lab or English 1A with papers or taking statistics. But then we say but you could also take this multimedia class, or an art class that's going to help them with a program next that they get those 12 units.

· This flows into our conversation on the agenda of our Program Review and ways we can really improve our Roundtable for institutional effectiveness. 

	8. Program Review Requests and Ways to Improve Roundtable for Institutional Effectiveness

	Leader: Debbie Budd

Document:  2019 APU RESOURCE REQUEST SUMMARY v2

President Budd thanked the administrative team, student government and the leadership of that group, classified staff and faculty for being in attendance.

· She hopes we can find a way to increase faculty participation.

· New faculty Randy Yang was in attendance and thanked for whatever he can do in regards to helping to share with new faculty how important it is to come learn about what's happening in our participatory governance.

· Our participatory governance group helps discuss information that comes to us from our other participatory governance groups such as:
· Faculty Senate

· Classified Senate

· Student Government

· Tech Committee

· Facilities Committee

· Integrated Planning Committee
· She also wanted to make sure we have enough time that we also include the budget.

· This is our Planning and Budget Committee, but there's so much to talk about.

· She looked through all of the requests from the program reviews.
· Remembering this from before; it's asked for, and then where does it go?
· The first thing is, what's different that wasn't here before, was with our bond funds at $900M there is now technology money.

· There didn't used to be technology funding in the old bond.

· From what she can see, it’s approximately 7.4M.

· When looking at that, her question when meeting with Leigh Sata tomorrow is what is our rate of spending for that technology. Is it over 10 years per college? Is it over seven years? So when we have these requests, we could say, we can do that with our tech money.

· Ideally using tech money for the $6M identified in the Bond for Technology at BCC instead of strong workforce and then use strong workforce for other things, and also using lottery fund.

· As we grow our science department there's a lot of materials that qualify for lottery, but we might not have all of those funds and there is a lot that is required in multimedia.

· President Budd asked if we have we had those conversations in Roundtable and do we have enough time to really talk about our different funding sources?

· She opened it up for recommendations on how we can really improve that as we move forward into the rest of this year and next year, so that we can really validate and show people what they spent their time on, what's going to be funded and, and the different funding initiatives.

· Dean Johnson noted a typo on the cost for Admissions and Records.
· She will provide the correct cost at a later time.

· Director Slaughter provided two suggestions:

1. At our next Roundtable, dedicate that time for nothing but budget discussions with the different funding sources. 
2. Schedule a retreat in the TLC where we have all of our funding sources listed and full participation in the discussion.

Q.  PIO Felicia Bridges, asked who would be allowed to take advantage of this funding. She is specifically targeting communications and marketing.

Response from President Budd:  It has to be requested in a Program Review, through a formal process and she thinks that is in there.  

· Referencing the Program Reviews, she noted that she has heard that people did all this work, it went down to the District, and we certainly need it for accreditation to show that we have to offer them the process, but it went down and then nothing happened. 
· As she really delved into it, it looked like really great work. Taking a little more time will help everyone see the possibilities and the fruits of their labor, and the value of what they do.

· Director Slaughter added that the District requires us to go through our Program Review, do our updates and send that information to them.

· Once this information is forwarded, there should be some type of compiling of the data and that be shared at PBC. 

· There should be an allocation discussed at the District level to come back to the colleges as well for those things we are not able to fund with our current budget.

· Joseph Bielanski remarked that there used to be presentations (at PBC) from the four colleges and then the Chancellor worked with the four presidents.

· We need to get that back again.

· College Researcher Phoumy Sayavong commented that there does seem to be a disconnect because the whole process of the program review last year, and this year we did the annual program update, the online tool itself is a district-wide tool developed with the guidance of the District, The problem is that it's disconnected from the finance department and all of the other departments that should come together to say here is the full process of our program review.
· We treated this process totally separate and in our conversation here at the college and the financial part was also kind of missing because there was no guidance from the District.
· For our internal process, if there is some clear understanding that there is no budget for facilities or faculty or classified staff for example, the way we went through the process of annual program updates, we can let that committee know that you can simply bypass the review and just kind of push the previous year's priorities forward, if they're still priorities, to save ourselves some time. That is what faculty prioritization did because they weren't clear about that. This made that process a little bit easier. 
· My recommendation would be that if that is the case to have that budget conversation way ahead of time, and these subcommittees can be aware of what they need to do, whether they actually sit down, use a rubric, or prioritize. That takes up a lot of time, at least two weeks.

Q. Considering the budgeting portion of Roundtable, even outside of program review, VPSS Shears asked if we would want to go through the state of our funding for the college,  these cuts may be coming down the pike and perhaps would that come into play in the work of this committee.

Response from President Budd: Currently, yes.
· President Budd recommended bringing the mission back to the next Roundtable meeting along with accreditation updates but really spending some time on the budget.

· In addition to the Roundtable meeting having another one and inviting all college constituents to see all of the initiative funds.

· Since we meeting twice a month, maybe one meeting a month could have more of the budget reviews.

· It’s not like you always get a lot more money but right now this seems like the time after everyone has done their program review, to make sure that's clear and that they didn't do that work for nothing.



	9. Announcements & Next Steps

	Q. VPSS Shears asked where are we with our classified staff prioritization from the last meeting.

Response from Classified Senate President Felicia Bridges: 

· They had a meeting prior to the break and met again during the Flex Day.

· They determined that we need input from staff in order to set prioritization.

· Currently identifying a prioritization committee and soliciting input from staff members.

· They then can set the prioritization.

· If language is needed for the report, it can say prioritization is underway and will be submitted no later than the 29th of February.

· President Budd thinks it good to say working with staff and hopefully staff will then work within the discipline.

· She noted that her experience was, if a position didn't exist, it was hard for anyone to say it was needed.

· There still has to be some other way that when it’s in the program review, it gets included.

Comment from Felicia: One of the ways to assist with that is that we use the program review materials in order to see what departments have set as their priority. 

· That's one of the materials that they are using to make some of our decisions.

· President Budd felt this to be a good plan and added that once they talked about that process where there aren't additional funds, classified could do something similar to what faculty did; saying they are going to prioritize, move these forward or keep that where it is and then revisit when funds are available, because it gets really exhausting for people doing all that work and not having anything.

· An update on Joe Doyle was provided.

· Next Roundtable will stay on the 10th.

· Can also do presentations for 20 minutes at Faculty Senate and Classified Senate meetings.

· John Payne will be out.

· As John has big roles on campus President Budd will work with Director Slaughter to get someone to help her during that time.

· Oscar Animated Shorts Screening this tonight, BCC Auditorium, 7.30pm.

· Open to faculty, staff and students within the District.

	10. Adjourn Meeting

	President Budd adjourned the meeting and thanked everyone for attending.

	Next Meeting:  Monday, February 24, 12:20 p.m., Room 451A/B


Minutes taken: Cynthia D. Reese, 981.2851, creese@peralta.edu[image: image1.jpg]
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